

Questions from Lyndale Neighborhood Community Meeting on 9.26.22

1. How often do SHS staff walk around the outside of the shelter.

Staff walk around the property multiple times each day and night. The purpose is to check for any potential safety issues and respond if needed. The walks do not occur on a set schedule.

2. How often is trash picked up outside the shelter?

Trash is picked up daily outside of Simpson's shelter.

3. How many staff work at the shelter?

Three staff work the day and evening shifts. There is a Manager, Assistant Manager, and Lead Advocate that are available during the day and evening shifts to staff and shelter guests. On the overnight shifts there are two staff members. The Manager and Assistant Manager are available for crisis situations overnight. We also employ 3 custodians that work daily. Lights out is at 9:00 p.m.

4. Are people on the level 3 sex offender registry allowed to stay at the shelter?

The Adult Shelter Connect (ASC) does not refer people on the level 3 sex offender registry to SHS shelter.

5. Are guests screened prior to coming to the shelter?

Adult Shelter Connect (ASC) screens individuals with The Dru Sjodin National Sex Offender database. People who have been convicted of a level 3 sex offense are not referred to Simpson shelter.

Guests who are assigned to stay at Simpson Housing's shelter meet with staff for an intake (orientation) within their first few nights at the shelter. Initial goals typically include gathering documentation the person will need for housing, like their Social Security Number and Social Security card, birth certificate, rental referrals, job references, etc.

Because we are a longer stay shelter, and guests stay an average of 120 days; Simpson staff know guests well. Staff also control the entrance to the shelter; guests do not have keys or use PINs to enter the building.

6. What can be done to prevent people from preying on Simpson's guests?

Access into the shelter is controlled and people check-in with SHS staff when they enter. Outside guests are not allowed. Staff actively discourage people from congregating on site. When staff walk around the outside of the shelter, they check for any potential issues. We take a proactive approach with guests' safety and will continue to do so.

7. Why weren't many of the neighbors notified prior to the City Council meeting?

Steve Horsfield, Simpson's Executive Director, proactively reached out to the LNA as soon as we realized the Zion site was viable for our use as a temporary shelter. As shared at the meeting, the boiler at our current shelter is no longer viable, so we needed to move quickly on a site before winter, to preserve much needed shelter beds for the community.

Sarah at the Lyndale Neighborhood Association (LNA) noted at the meeting on 9.26.22 that it's the City of Minneapolis' role to notify neighbors of land use applications, including applications for interim use. Two neighbors did speak at the public hearing on August 26 after receiving notices.

8. What is the long-term plan for the Zion site?

Although there are no long-term plans for the site, Simpson Housing would like the site to be used in a way that is consistent with our mission, for example, the site could be developed to provide much needed affordable housing.

9. Can you describe the potential courtyard fencing at the site?

The purpose of a fully fenced courtyard is for guests to enjoy private and safe outdoor space.

Access to this courtyard would only be from the interior of the building. In order for a guest to access the courtyard, they would first need to be granted entrance to the building by staff. Then, once inside the building, they could access the courtyard.

At this time, there are no firm plans for courtyard fencing. Details like materials and height have not been explored yet. We understand that fencing details are important to neighbors, and we are committed to seeking feedback once any courtyard plans are further developed.

10. Will the parking lots be fenced?

To ensure we are making wise choices for the long term, we need to evaluate the use of the parking lot, driveways, and alley when we are on site. The choice to install fencing will impact neighbors, as well as our guests, and we want to get feedback from everyone after we move in. We are aware that fencing may impact the way neighbors travel through the neighborhood, the neighborhood appearance, and the way guests perceive their surroundings.

11. Will exterior lighting be improved at the site?

We will carefully evaluate the current lighting on every side of the building and assess the needs. Improvements will be made. Along with security cameras, lighting will be prioritized during the early phases of our transition to this site. We understand that we will need to find a balance between having adequate light for monitoring the parking lot and ensuring that neighbors aren't negatively impacted by too much light.

12. Will you have security cameras at Zion?

At our current shelter, we have both indoor and outdoor security cameras which are monitored by SHS staff. We will continue this practice at the new site. Given that the space is configured differently than our current site, we will evaluate the specifics needs and prioritize installation of the security system cameras. The purpose of the exterior cameras is to monitor the parking lot and all sides of the building.

13. How can the community build relationships with SHS and our guests? What are our needs and how can neighbors help?

Please see question 1 on page 8.

Answers to Lyndale Neighborhood Association's Questions Regarding Simpson's Temporary Shelter

In order to better understand your organization, we would like to know:

1. Where do the people who will use this service come from?

Any single adult, age 18 and older, in need of emergency shelter in Hennepin County contacts the Adult Shelter Connect (ASC), which coordinates assessment and placement for all of the single adult shelters in the county operated by Agate, Our Saviour's, Catholic Charities, Salvation Army and Simpson Housing Services. ASC is staffed and managed by Simpson Housing Services (SHS) and operates in the basement of St Olaf Catholic Church in downtown Minneapolis. Following assessment, ASC staff assign shelter beds based on availability in one of the Hennepin County shelters, including Simpson's shelter. Simpson provides individual attention to each shelter guest; due to our unique small-shelter model, the ASC often refers guests who are stuck in the system and need the individualized attention available at our shelter.

When the Simpson shelter has an available shelter bed, shelter staff contact the ASC which provides a new referral. SHS operates our shelter at 100% capacity every day and strives to both address the high demand for shelter in our community, and the need for services that ensure long-term stability for the people we serve. Unfortunately, the number of individuals seeking shelter far outnumbers the available shelter beds each night in our area. In its 2018 Minnesota Homelessness Study, Wilder Research found that 32% of all homeless adults interviewed had been turned away from a shelter in the three months prior to the survey.

Note: At Simpson we refer to shelter residents as guests and refer to their current circumstances as people experiencing homelessness. This language honors the dignity and humanity of our guests and we invite community members to use this language as well.

2. What is the average length of stay in the extended stay shelter?

Currently, the average length of stay is about 120 days; however, some guests stay longer. Our goal when people enter the shelter is that ours is the last stop before housing or another positive outcome, so we tend to have longer stays to allow for time and effort to overcome barriers to housing.

3. Where do the residents go after the Zion location? What does success look like for the residents?

Success looks different for every individual. Shelter guests exit to a variety of destinations such as permanent housing (often supportive housing where people can get the assistance needed to maintain stable housing), transitional housing programs which are programs lasting two years or less and are a stepping stone to permanent housing, and board and lodge facilities which provide meals and a hotel style room. Other exit destinations include care facilities such as nursing homes for those in need of medical care, and treatment facilities for those who struggle with substance use. Other shelter guests may reconnect with family members or friends and exit the shelter to live with family or friends. Simpson considers it a success when shelter guests are able to exit to a destination that meets their current needs and self-defined goals. In our last fiscal year, 55 shelter guests exited from shelter to permanent housing.

Also, we do have guests that exit unsuccessfully from our shelter. Some guests just give up their bed and we don't know where they go, some struggle with living in a community shelter environment and are asked to leave. Whenever possible if we are asking someone to leave, we attempt to find a placement at another shelter where they might be more successful.

4. What is the demographic make-up of residents in your extended shelter program?

In the Twin Cities area, roughly 35% of the 3.2 million residents identify as Black, Indigenous, and People of Color (BIPOC). By contrast 82% of people in SHS' programs and more than 60% of shelter guests identify as BIPOC, populations overrepresented in homelessness due to systemic racism. Simpson is also the shelter of choice for the Latino/a community, with over 30% of the male population in our shelter identifying as Hispanic/Latino. We've always had at least one full-time shelter staff who is fluent in Spanish, and currently two staff are fluent.

All shelter guests have incomes 100% below the level of poverty, and more than 80% of shelter guests have a disability, with mental illness, substance use, and physical disabilities the most common disabilities. Roughly 2/3 of shelter guests are men and 1/3 are women. Simpson shelter also welcomes non-binary and gender non-conforming individuals. Currently, the majority of guests are between the ages of 35 and 54, with ages 25-34 the next most common age range, however in the last fiscal year 27 guests were over the age of 62.

5. What percentage of residents have substance use concerns/issues?

According to the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, "The U.S. is experiencing the most significant substance use and overdose epidemic it has ever faced, exacerbated by a worldwide pandemic, and driven by the proliferation of highly potent synthetic opioids containing primarily fentanyl and other analogues." The opioid epidemic is evident throughout Minnesota, including in community members who have been unhoused in the past. In fiscal year 2022 (7/1/21-6/30/22), 82% of shelter guests struggled with mental health, substance use, or both.

All SHS shelter staff are trained in harm reduction, which aims to reduce negative consequences of substance use. Staff work directly with individual guests to help prevent overdoses and improve guests' wellbeing, while also reducing negative behaviors that affect themselves and others. Simpson shelter does not require sobriety to enter the shelter; however, substance possession and/or use is not allowed on shelter property, both inside and outside, and on neighboring properties. We do require that all guests are respectful to one another, to staff, and others. Staff meet people where they are and connect people with treatment if desired. We have found that people are less likely to use substances when they have safe shelter.

6. What does success look like for the Simpson group?

While the guests staying at our shelter do not have the home they deserve, staff work to create a welcoming and affirming environment that is safe and dignified for all. Simpson shelter is known for its small-shelter model that emphasizes relationships. This model reflects one of SHS' core values: We celebrate and embrace the uniqueness and dignity of every person.

Equity and a deep respect for the inherent worth of every individual and their culture are foundational in our organization, staff, and the work we do. In programming, this is demonstrated through person-centered services which tap into the personal and cultural strengths and desires of each individual. Individual advocacy helps guests overcome barriers, reducing the incidence of repeated and generational homelessness and poverty. SHS views its work as a partnership to build self-efficacy, stability, and a life beyond Simpson.

Simpson's success is not its own. SHS' vision for change is that people, who have been marginalized and denied equity due to systemic racism, can achieve *their* vision – individuals and families in our programs, and shelter guests. We facilitate positive change through close conversations, and create authentic, collaborative relationships with participants, but we are not the authors of change. We encourage others to take ownership of their own narrative, to push back against harmful narratives that keep disparities in place, work from their strengths, acquire new skills and resources, and be the author of their change. Success achieved is not ours; instead, it resides in the individuals and families that benefit from their time in SHS' programs and the new futures they create for their life beyond SHS.

7. How many other locations do you have throughout the metro?

Founded in 1982, Simpson Housing Services, Inc. (SHS) is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit which provides emergency shelter for single adults and affordable housing with support services for youth, single adults, and families experiencing homelessness primarily in Hennepin County, while also serving families and individuals in Anoka, Ramsey, and Carver counties.

SHS provides comprehensive services to people experiencing homelessness. Our programs include three key areas: Emergency Shelter, which serves 70 adult men, women, and gender non-conforming individuals (this interim site will house 64); Single Adult Supportive Housing for more than 250 people each year; and Family and Youth Housing, which provides rental assistance and support services, including Early Childhood and Children & Youth Services, for roughly 70 youth, and 300 families with over 600 children per year.

SHS owns one emergency shelter for single adults and one apartment building for transitional housing for families (Passage Community), both in the Whittier Neighborhood. SHS also partners with developers throughout the metro area and provides housing with supportive services to individuals and families at these "site-based" programs in new developments. In addition, we partner with more than 300 property owners in the metro area for "scattered site" housing programs.

8. How does this organization fill a need in our community?

In the Wilder Research 2018 Homelessness in Minnesota Study, researchers estimated that nearly 20,000 people are homeless on any given night in Minnesota. In addition, there has been a steady increase in the number of people who are unsheltered in our community and are not staying in a formal shelter. Evidence of this increase is clearly seen throughout the metro area encampments. The need for emergency shelter, along with housing and supportive services for unhoused community members remains urgent. Housing is a human right which all people deserve.

SHS' mission is to house, support, and advocate for people experiencing homelessness. Our short-term goal is to get people off the streets and into housing; mid-term to ensure housing stability; and long-term to end homelessness in our community. Our values: We believe that everybody has the right to safe and affordable housing; we celebrate and embrace the uniqueness and dignity of every person; we encourage people to draw upon their strengths and promote self-advocacy; we advocate against the injustices of society that cause homelessness and poverty; we strive to create a collaborative community with the individuals we serve, within SHS, and with the greater community; and we are committed to working for racial equity and ending homelessness.

For 40 years, SHS has helped single adults and families with children make the transition from homelessness to stable housing. SHS is known for innovative programs and was one of the first agencies to address the growing need for emergency shelter in our community in 1982. Simpson has deep knowledge of, and experience in, shelter operations. Many of our practices have been replicated by other agencies, including our savings program, which helps shelter guests build the resources needed to move into permanent housing. The primary goals of the shelter are to provide a safe place for people to stay in absence of a home of their own, to make the shelter a community that is as welcoming and dignified as possible, and to help end homelessness by doing whatever we can to help people find stable housing.

In addition to a place to sleep, shelter guests have access to three meals per day, showers, toiletries, and laundry facilities on site. Our shelter provides services using a team approach. Guests are assigned a specific advocate who acts as lead coordinator for services and referrals during the guest's stay at the shelter, conducting one-on-one meetings with shelter guests, however all advocates can assist any guest as needed. Appointments are not required for shelter guests to meet with staff. In addition, we have two Housing Advocates who work with guests to help them identify housing goals and barriers and expedite guests' transition into housing. The Housing Advocates are a vital component in the overall strategy to facilitate guests' move to permanent housing. The Housing Advocate meets with guests who have self-identified as ready for the next step. Currently 42 of 70 (60%) shelter guests have formal housing case management.

Barriers to housing are addressed and staff draw upon resources from a vast array of community partners, including 300 landlords who work with Simpson participants. Simpson has close relationships with other social service agencies and community partners to connect clients to benefits such as food support, emergency assistance, mental health, or employment assistance. Our impact, and the diversity of people served, is expanded through the strong partnerships and relationships that we have developed with outside partners over the years. Shelter guests can access this network and reduce barriers, thus facilitating the transition into permanent housing.

The Simpson shelter is a vital component in our area's homelessness response. It is critically important that the shelter remain in operation during the demolition of the current shelter and the construction of the new Simpson Community Shelter and Apartments. For more information on this project, please click here. (helter-and-apartments/) Following completion of construction, shelter operations will resume at the permanent location in the Whittier Neighborhood.

9. How is the Simpson shelter funded? Are shelter operations publicly funded or privately funded?

Simpson's shelter is funded primarily by the community – financially through private donations, and also through volunteer hours, and donations of meals and essential supplies such as bedding, towels, toiletries, socks, and underwear. Prior to the pandemic, shelter volunteers contributed the equivalent of 14 staff members, resulting in a savings to Simpson of over \$800,000 per year. In-kind donations of meals and essential supplies was nearly \$400,000 per year.

Financially, Simpson's shelter is funded through a variety of sources with 56% of financial funding from public sources and 44% from private sources. Public sources include the federal government (FEMA and some COVID-related funding), the State of Minnesota Office of Economic Opportunity, Hennepin County, and the City of Minneapolis. Private sources include faith communities, foundations, corporations, and private individuals. We are grateful for the longstanding and broad community support for our shelter program.

In order to better understand your move, we would like to know:

1. Where will the intake be held? Is this a new procedure or a current practice?

After someone is referred to Simpson shelter by the Adult Shelter Connect, they are directed to the Simpson shelter, which is open 24 hours per day, 7 days per week, 365 days per year. Intakes normally occur in the late afternoon, prior to dinner, however staff will accommodate guests' schedules. SHS staff work to keep intakes as low barrier as possible by sitting down with new guests and together reviewing the house rules, meal schedule, and services available. Because all referrals come through the ASC, it often isn't necessary to get much additional information so as not to overwhelm guests.

We plan to continue with the current referral and intake procedures at our temporary location, as this process works well for both shelter guests and staff.

2. How does the Simpson group plan to ensure safety for residents of their program, the proximity to the school, and neighborhood at large? How do you anticipate the entire site will be used by Simpson residents?

Safety for shelter guests, SHS staff and volunteers, and the surrounding neighborhood is of critical importance to SHS. At intake, all shelter guests receive a copy of the House Rules, which includes the shelter's Code of Conduct and Good Neighbor Agreement. (Please see the final page of this document for our Good Neighbor Agreement.)

Respect is the first thing listed in the Code of Conduct, as it's the cornerstone of good relationships. Violence of any type is not tolerated, nor is theft and/or destruction of property. Weapons are not allowed on the property. As mentioned earlier, possession and/or consumption of alcohol and drugs is prohibited both inside and outside the building, including on properties in the neighborhood.

Guests must check in to the shelter by 9:00pm unless they provide proof of employment that necessitates a later check in. Once guests have arrived for the night, they are expected to stay in for the night and are not allowed to come and go. Designated smoke breaks are provided, and guests must stay on the property during those breaks.

Guests may come and go freely during the hours of 6:00 am and 6:00 pm. During the daytime hours, if guests want to enjoy the weather outside, they are instructed to leave the property instead of congregating outside for extended periods of time. Guests are also not allowed to congregate on neighboring properties. People that are not shelter guests are not allowed to congregate on our property.

In our current location we have security cameras around the property and at all entrances, and we will continue this practice at Zion. We anticipate adding additional lighting at the property. Our staff regularly walk around the property as part of their duties, both during the day and night.

As Simpson has done for 40 years in the Whittier Neighborhood, we aim to be a good neighbor and community resource for the Lyndale Neighborhood. In our current location we are across the street from a daycare and are 8 blocks from a school. We are situated among residential housing for families, as well as businesses. In Whittier, our neighboring residents, businesses, and neighborhood association are all valued partners in our work. As stated in one of our core values: we strive to create a collaborative community with the individuals we serve, within SHS, and with the greater community. We look forward to deepening our relationship with the Lyndale Neighborhood and its residents.

3. Are any zoning changes or conditional uses needed for the project?

SHS submitted an interim use application to the City of Minneapolis for the Zion Church site and our application was approved by the Minneapolis City Council. This interim use permit will be valid for 5 years. If use for the shelter would need to continue beyond 5 years, we would need to apply for a Conditional Use Permit.

Analysis has identified several building improvement items that will be addressed prior to shelter guests' arrival at Zion. Primary among those are a fire protection sprinkler system, improved ventilation, and increased toilets, lavatories, and showers. We are working with LHB Architects and Watson Forsberg Construction to address these needs, along with City officials and inspectors.

4. How long do you intend to use the Zion space as an extended stay shelter?

SHS plans to transfer shelter operations to Zion Church in November of 2022, following the church's final worship service. We have a five-year interim use permit with the City of Minneapolis; however, we anticipate the temporary shelter may be in this location for a period of around two to three years. Two years is the minimum that would be needed, and if there are delays in the construction at our new site it may be longer.

5. How many police calls are there at your Whittier facility each quarter and what is the typical concern?

While we don't track the number of calls to either the police and/or medics, we do occasionally request assistance. The majority of 911 calls are for medical assistance.

SHS' strategy is to train staff as extensively and specifically as possible to increase safety for all guests and staff and promote wellness. All SHS staff receive comprehensive and ongoing training, including training in de-escalation techniques. The purpose of de-escalation is to validate and address people's concerns in a manner that is respectful and confirms the dignity of all people, which helps prevent minor disagreements into escalating. Staff are also trained in trauma-informed care which recognizes that those with a trauma history may have heightened reactions in certain

situations; all shelter staff are also trained in the use of Narcan to prevent overdoses. All full-time staff must complete at least 8 hours of job-specific training per year, while part-time staff must complete 6 hours.

Also, on-going staff training in antiracism, racial justice, and historical trauma is vitally important to our work in and with BIPOC communities and SHS takes this responsibility seriously. All full-time staff are required to have a minimum of 12 hours per year in racial justice training. Past trainings have included topics such as white saviorism, white supremacy, and historical trauma.

Our shelter manager, Robert Hofmann, has been with SHS since 2004 and has managed the shelter for seven years. In 2017, he received the Minnesota Coalition for the Homeless Bruce Vento Distinguished Service Award. His work is fueled every day by being in relationship with guests, working alongside exceptional volunteers and staff, and getting the chance to be a voice for Simpson in the broader community.

In order to build a close relationship between us we would like to ask:

1. As a community, how can we best support this organization to provide a welcoming environment and treat the residents with dignity and care?

Thank you to the Lyndale Neighborhood Association and its community members who are helping us make this transition to the temporary shelter location. We appreciate the community's support and look forward to our continued collaboration.

A key to SHS' continued success in both programming and in the community is our focus on relationships. We look forward to getting to know our neighbors and are committed to listening to your concerns and working in community with you to address any areas of concern, along with any opportunities for collaboration and connection.

To provide a welcoming environment that honors the dignity of all, we invite the community to engage with SHS staff and shelter guests as community members, in the same way as anyone else who newly moves into the neighborhood. The more that SHS shelter guests are greeted with welcome and compassion rather than mistrust and suspicion, the more they'll feel compelled to reciprocate. A simple thing neighbors can do is to nod, wave, or say hello when you see a guest staying at the shelter. People want to be seen and valued as human beings.

Another way to connect is through volunteering. Volunteers provide essential help and support for our shelter operations and we invite community members to learn more about volunteering at Simpson https://www.simpsonhousing.org/volunteer/volunteering-during-covid-19/) Meal groups from our community of volunteers provide lunches and dinner at the shelter. We also have volunteers who help organize and distribute toiletries and other essentials to shelter guests. Another possibility is a neighborhood donation drive. As cold weather approaches, we are always in need of warm gloves and hats, long underwear, and other essentials. Our website lists our most urgent current needs https://www.simpsonhousing.org/ways-to-help/give-supplies/) Neighbors interested in volunteering can call Katelyn Jaksha at (612) 455-0876 or email volunteer@simpsonhousing.org.

Another question for you to think about:

1. Would Simpson be open to setting up some kind of work group with neighbors and Simpson staff on it to help with the transition, or at least have some kind of structured open line of communication between neighbors and Simpson? What formats for this might be useful, in your experience, and could we define a period that the process would be in place for?

What has worked well in the Whittier Neighborhood is a less formal approach where neighboring residents and businesses are welcome to contact Simpson with any concerns or potential areas of improvement. Please contact us via email at Steve@simpsonhousing.org for Simpson's Executive Director, Steve Horsfield. Based on your concerns,

messages may be routed to Associate Director Wendy Wiegmann, Shelter Manager Robert Hofmann, and/or Director of Business Operations and Volunteer Engagement, Christina Giese.

Simpson plans to be active with the Lyndale Neighborhood Association. Representatives from Simpson will attend the Lyndale Neighborhood Association Crime and Safety Committee Meeting on October 18th at 6:30pm. All community members are welcome at this meeting.

The next formal opportunity for engagement will be a follow-up community meeting. We've sent some available dates in October to Sarah at the Lyndale Neighborhood Association (LNA), and she is checking LNA's availability. When we have a date confirmed we will distribute this information. We anticipate hosting an additional community meeting after the shelter is moved to the temporary location.

SHS management and staff are responsive to our neighbors and appreciate your input. In fact, the Good Neighbor Agreement which every new shelter guest receives grew out of this type of conversation. Thank you for providing this opportunity to share with the Lyndale Neighborhood Association and its community. We look forward to further opportunities for engagement.

Sign Up to Receive Email Updates

Open the Camera app on your phone and view the QR code with the Camera. Click on the link to share your name and email address. This email list will only be used to communicate with Lyndale neighbors about the interim shelter at Zion Lutheran Church.

If you would like to sign up for Simpson Housing Services' full enews about all programs and events, please visit www.simpsonhousing.org



Good Neighbor Agreement

Simpson shelter has deep roots here in the Whittier neighborhood. The church started this shelter 40 years ago to serve the residents of this neighborhood who were in need, and now that you're staying with us, you've become a resident of this neighborhood too. We want to make sure that our relationship with our neighbors and the community remains a positive one. We also want to concentrate on serving you here within the building without having to spend a large amount of staff and volunteer energy monitoring what's happening outside. We all play a role in ensuring that the shelter is a good neighbor.

Please initial each of the items below to agree.	
No littering on the property. All trash should be put in dumpsters or trash containers, and cigarettes in ash car	ıs.
No bringing shelter dishes outside. This helps us ensure that we always have enough dishes on hand for meal ervice inside and that nothing gets left lying around.	
No hanging out for extended periods outside. You may sit briefly on the church steps or in the parking lot if you re going out for a cigarette or a breath of fresh air, but if you want to be outside for extended periods we ask that you eave the property. If you want to enjoy the weather outside, we suggest taking a walk to Nicollet or the Uptown area	ou
No hanging out on the neighbor's property. This includes Nelson's, Yamaguchi Properties (apartments across falley), Rainbow Chinese, Quang's, the houses to the north of the shelter, and the far north end of the alley. You shoul not even use these properties to cut through. This also includes across the street in the bushes.	
No inviting other people to hang out on our property. If you're meeting up with someone who doesn't stay he you should make plans to do it elsewhere away from the shelter.	ere,
Keep conversation and music to a reasonable volume. If you step outside to talk on the phone or if you're istening to music during a smoke break, please be mindful that other people live around us and loud noise could distible heir peace.	urb
No working on bikes, motors, or other mechanical items on the property or bringing found items onto the property. Please don't bring broken or salvaged things onto the property to repair or disassemble. This activity can ledebris and oil spots behind.	ave
Urinating or defecating outside is completely prohibited.	
Substance use outside on our property or our neighbors' property is completely prohibited.	
Being a good neighbor is an important part of living anywhere. We can all work together to make our community one where people respect and look out for one another.	<u></u>
understand that these expectations are rules of the shelter just like the rules inside and I may lose my bed or lose ibility to receive services if I do not follow them.	my
Printed Name	
iignature	
Date Staff Initials	